
For the best experience, open this PDF portfolio in
Acrobat 9 or Adobe Reader 9, or later.

Get Adobe Reader Now!

http://www.adobe.com/go/reader




 
 PI TAU SIGMA ANNUAL CHAPTER REPORT  


2009‐2010 


Rhode Island Sigma Phi 


  


A. Initiations  


Initiation procedure for this year followed what was customary before: in the beginning of spring 
semester we have identified junior and senior students in the top quarter of their classes and who are 
actively participating in the departmental activities. All of them were invited to the initial meeting where 
we have introduced PTS society, its values, goals, and standards. All qualified applicants were asked to 
submit the membership fee one week before the initiations, which were held on May 3, 2010. The 
initiation has followed the standard practice and at the end new officers were voted into the office. 
Initiation was followed by the social hour and dinner. During dinner we have presented awards and 
congratulated new members. We also had a special invited speaker (William J. Murray, Executive Vice 
President, Teknor Apex Company) who has talked about the professional life after college. 


B. Chapter Activities  


The goals for this school year included supporting the existing members of Pi Tau Sigma in their 
academic endeavors, aiding extracurricular pursuits, recruiting new members. While not overly active 
this year, the Rhode Island chapter did pledge to help the activities of the local ASME chapter.  Our 
chapter supported the ASME in their efforts to run a “Car Smash” event.  This event was supported by 
members from both organizations, and provided positive press for the College of Engineering. In 
addition, three members of our chapter (Mike Franzblau, Alex Sherry, Anthony Ciringione) have 
attended 2010 PTS convention. 


C. Other  


The following members have graduated this academic year: Anthony Ciringione , Alex Sherry, Mike 
Keating, Cam Correia, Kevin Silveira, Brandon Bacon, Daniel Ouellette, Scott Carlson, Sheida Danesh, and 
Jarred Serpa. Alex Sherry has received University Academic Excellence Award, and Daniel Ouellette 
Nelson C. White Award. 


In the next year, Pi Tau Sigma would like to help host a mechanical engineering career night, in 
correlation with the ASME chapter at the University of Rhode Island. This would be a night for junior and 
senior students to being considering and solidifying career plans. Professors would be able to educate 
students on options for graduate school, alumni invited from industry could represent various carrier 
paths, and also graduate and undergraduate research options could be discussed. Essentially, we would 
like to help ease the tension of career planning which continues to be a problem. 


In addition, Pi Tau Sigma would also like to continue to increase its presence in the student body by 
working alongside ASME, SWE, HSPE, and other mechanical engineering involved groups to help in 
whichever endeavors they might choose to become involved. 


Lastly, we would like to ensure that our chapter is represented at a National Conference next year, as 
the experience was extremely positive for the three members that attended this past year. 








Pi Tau Sigma Annual Chapter Report 


2010-2011 


Rhode Island Sigma Phi 


 


A. Initiations 


There was one initiation run this academic year. The selection process began in February 


when we gathered a list of the top 25% of juniors and top 35% of seniors to contact. Initiates 


were contacted via email as well as met with before or after classes. Initiates were required to 


have their dues paid before the initiation, and were asked to wear attire appropriate for the 


evening ceremony. Once they had decided to join, an induction ceremony was held on April 


26
th
 for ten initiates. During this ceremony the officers, as well as the chapter advisor, 


introduced themselves; the officers also explained the mission of Pi Tau Sigma, presented the 


PTS bent for the initiates’ observation, and recited a PTS-sactioned script that detailed the 


requirements of members as well as general information about the organization. After 


agreeing to uphold these values, the initiates were officially inducted. Elections were held 


afterward for the positions of president, vice president, secretary, and treasurer. Since the 


2010-2011 secretary and treasurer were graduating, new members were elcted to fill these 


positions; the positions of president and vice president remained with their incumbants. 


 


B. Chapter Activities 


The chapter held meetings at least once per month and began integrating meetings with 


the URI ASME chapter due to the officers belonging to both groups. 


The full chapter attended the department awards banquet on April 26
th
 after the initiation 


ceremony. 


All but one member of the chapter attended the Chicago PTS convention in February. 


 


C. Other 


The chapter has worked hard this past year to ensure a smooth transition between this 


year and the next in the hope that URI Sigma Phi will continue to grow and become a widely 


recognized name on the campus once again. 








Pi Tau Sigma Annual Chapter Report 


2011-2012 


Rhode Island Sigma Phi 


 


A. Initiations 


An initiation was held this academic year. The selection process began in February when 


we gathered a list of the top 25% of juniors and top 35% of seniors to contact. Initiates were 


contacted via email as well as met with before or after classes. Initiates were required to have 


their dues paid before the initiation, and were asked to wear attire appropriate for the evening 


ceremony. Once they had decided to join, an induction ceremony was held on May 2
nd


 for a 


total of 14 initiates. During this ceremony the officers, the new chapter advisor, and the 


department chair introduced themselves; the officers also explained the mission of Pi Tau 


Sigma, presented the PTS bent for the initiates’ observation, and recited a PTS-sanctioned 


script that detailed the requirements of members as well as general information about the 


organization. After agreeing to uphold these values, the initiates were officially inducted. 


Elections were held afterward for the positions of president, vice president, secretary, and 


treasurer. Since the 2011-2012 president, vice-president, secretary and treasurer were 


graduating, new members were elcted to fill these positions. 


 


B. Chapter Activities 


The chapter held regular meetings once a week. A plant tour was planned in conjunction 


with the URI ASME chapter.  


None of the members attended the national convention in Sacramento this past March. 


 


C. Other 


The chapter has continued to work hard in order to ensure a smooth transition between 


this year and the next in the hope that URI Sigma Phi will continue to grow and become a 


widely recognized name on the campus once again.  








Pi Tau Sigma Annual Chapter Report 


2012-2013 


Rhode Island Sigma Phi 


 


A. Initiations 


An initiation was held this academic year. The selection process began when we gathered 


a list of the top 25% of juniors and top 35% of seniors to contact. Initiates were contacted via 


email as well as met with during an information session. Initiates were required to have their 


dues paid before the initiation. Once they had decided to join, an induction ceremony was 


held on May 2
nd


 for a total of 3 initiates. During this ceremony the officers and the 


department chair introduced themselves; the officers also explained the mission of Pi Tau 


Sigma, presented the PTS bent for the initiates’ observation, and recited a PTS-sanctioned 


script that detailed the requirements of members as well as general information about the 


organization. After agreeing to uphold these values, the initiates were officially inducted. 


Elections were held afterward for the positions of president, vice president, secretary, and 


treasurer. Since the 2012-2013 president, vice-president, secretary and treasurer were no 


longer able to hold these positions, new members were elected to fill these positions. 


 


B. Chapter Activities 


The chapter held somewhat sporadic meetings to discuss and plan activities. A tour of the 


Essex steam train station was discussed but not carried out. None of the members attended 


the national convention. 


 


C. Other 


The chapter has continued to work hard in order to ensure a smooth transition between 


this year and the next in the hope that URI Sigma Phi will continue to grow and become a 


widely recognized name on the campus once again.  








Pi Tau Sigma Annual Chapter Report 


2013-2014 


Rhode Island Sigma Phi 


 


A. Initiations 


Initiation was held on April 30th, 2014 in Gilbreth Hall 118. Membership invitations were 


granted to the top 25% of the Junior MCE class and to the top 35% of the Senior MCE class. 


A total of 15 initiating students gathered along with the current officers, members, and 


advising staff/the mechanical engineering department head. Dues were collected prior to 


initiation. 


The ceremony began with introductions from the department staff and officers. The 


ceremony followed the rituals in accordance with the Chapter Guide. All initiates understood 


the mission of Pi Tau Sigma and pledged to uphold its ideals. 


Following the initiation ritual, an election was held in order to fill the positions of the 


departing officers. President, Vice President, Secretary, and Treasurer positions acquired new 


officers. Nominations were made for each position, and a majority vote was held to finalize 


leadership. 


 


B. Chapter Activities 


 Meetings were held somewhat sporadically, but with more regularity in the beginning 


and end of the semesters. With a low in membership numbers this year, attendance was easy 


to achieve but activities were difficult. 


Efforts through this past academic year were focused on recruitment, and this effort is 


shown in the initiation of one of our highest numbers of students yet. 


Future plans and activities were discussed immediately following the April 2014 


induction ceremony. Many of these activities were ideas derived this past year, but could not 


be carried out due to low active member numbers.  


 


C. Other 


A successful attempt to revive the number of active members for the following year was 


made. Prior to initiation, a list of eligible students was compiled. Emails were sent out to 


these students, but we knew that this simply wouldn’t attract the membership numbers we 


were looking for. Our meetings planned out an approach to attract the most members 


possible. It was decided to attend a number of the junior and senior courses to present the Pi 


Tau Sigma mission and personally invite the eligible students to join. The list of classes to 


visit was compiled in order to ensure all eligible students were reached. The mission was 


presented at the end of class, and officers stayed after class with members who received 


invitation emails and personally discussed PTS with each of them. This plan showed great 


success, with 15 of the 20 members arriving on initiation day and being welcomed to Pi Tau 


Sigma. All initiates were to be returning to the school for at least one more year. This is the 


largest number of students initiated in our chapter’s recent history, and it offers promise for 


the academic year to follow.  








Pi Tau Sigma Annual Chapter Report 
2014-2015 


Rhode Island Sigma Phi 
 


A. Initiations 
   Initiations were held on November 25th, and December 9th both in Gilbreth Hall.  Two 
initiations were held specifically for those who could not make the first date.  Membership was 
extended to the top 25% of the junior mechanical engineering class and the top 35% of the senior 
class.  Between the two initiations, a total of 20 new members were initiated.  Before the 
initiation began, dues were collected from the initiates. 
    The ceremony was conducted according to the way in which it is represented in the chapter 
guide, and held in confidentiality.  The initiates were instructed as to the mission and ideals of 
the chapter by the officers.  Once they understood the goals and agreed to uphold the values, all 
initiates were inducted as members. 
  
B. Chapter Activities 
   Several meetings were held throughout the year to discuss what the members had interest in 
pursuing.  The majority of the members present were from the senior class, with low attendance 
from the junior class.  Meetings were held somewhat sporadically throughout the year. 
  The chapter participated in a few major activities, with some small gatherings on the side.  
After polling interest, it was arranged to go trap shooting at a local range.  The following image 
shows the email advertisement sent out to the members. 


 
 


 Before notifying the members of this event, all safety precautions were investigated, and an 
inquiry was made to the University of Rhode Island Safety and Risk offices to check any and all 
the necessary paperwork or feasibility of holding such an event.  All attendees were required to 







sign a waiver. At the range, all members and guests were provided with the appropriate 
equipment, such as ear and eye protection, and given a safety tutorial before beginning.  A range 
staff member was present at all times to supervise the event.  The event proved to be very 
popular, with high attendance and verbal interest. 
 
Other events included a game night, held in the beginning of the spring semester.  The event was 
mainly used as a way to start off the spring semester to get to know the new members and to see 
where their interests lay.  There was medium attendance overall, but mostly from the junior 
class.  The last event held was a Super Smash Brothers video game tournament in the auditorium 
of the engineering building.  Attendance seemed to wain as the semester progressed. 
Elections were held at the end of the semester. 
 
In addition to these activities, our chapter designed PTS sweatshirts that were sold only to 
members on campus at the University of Rhode Island.  Each sweatshirt cost $35.  Cost was 
calculated to only regain the amount it took to have them printed. 


 
 
Left: back. 
Right: front. 
 
C. Other 
 
The chapter continues to try to make itself better known on campus, between events and 
meetings, among other things.  With the next coming year, it will hopefully continue to grow in 
membership and become better known. 








PI TAU SIGMA ANNUAL CHAPTER REPORT 
 


2015-2016 
 


Rhode Island Sigma Phi 
  
A. Initiations 
 
During the 2015-2016 academic year, both fall and spring initiations were held. This process was 
completed without the advisor and was the sole responsibility of the members. The students were 
selected according to the Pi Tau Sigma Constitution, referencing Article III: Membership. Based 
upon this criteria the Mechanical Engineering Department Head, Dr. Carl-Ernest Rousseau, 
provided a list of eligible students. These students were then contacted through a letter, 
acknowledging their ability to join Pi Tau Sigma. Students chosen were then provided 
information for the induction ceremony to be held. 
 
The fall ceremony was held on November 10, 2015. During this event 18 students were inducted 
into the chapter. At this event a junior student was selected for treasurer. 
 
The spring ceremony was held on April 12, 2016. During this event 16 students were inducted 
into the chapter. At this event three junior students were selected for president, vice president 
and secretary.  
 
 B. Chapter Activities 
 
Other than initiation, no chapter activities were held.  
 








PI TAU SIGMA ANNUAL CHAPTER REPORT 
 


2016-2017 
 


Rhode Island Sigma Phi 
  
A. Initiations 
 
During the 2016-2017 academic year, only a spring initiation was held. This process was 
completed without the advisor and was the sole responsibility of the members. The students were 
selected according to the Pi Tau Sigma Constitution, referencing Article III: Membership. Based 
upon this criteria the Mechanical Engineering Department Head, Dr. Carl-Ernest Rousseau, 
provided a list of eligible students. These students were then contacted through a letter, 
acknowledging their ability to join Pi Tau Sigma. Students chosen were then provided 
information for the induction ceremony to be held. 
 
The spring ceremony was held on February 16th, 2017. During this event 5 students were 
inducted into the chapter. At this event, a junior was selected for President. 
 
 B. Chapter Activities 
 
Other than initiation, no chapter activities were held.  
 








FULL ANNUAL CHAPTER REPORT  


 


2017-2018 


 


Rhode Island Sigma Phi Chapter 


 


 


 


 


A. Initiations 


 


In order to adhere to the standards imposed by Pi Tau Sigma, the President of the Rhode 


Island Sigma Phi Chapter, Joseph Mattson, along with the respective faculty advisor, Dr. 


Zongqin Zhang, procured a list of rising juniors and seniors that are eligible for membership 


within the Chapter. With this, an initial email was composed and sent to the students that were 


eligible for membership within the Chapter, with the contents describing the prestigious 


engineering honor society that they could be a part of. Also, a brief summary of the 


commitments for membership were described within the email, as well as the attendance of the 


induction ceremony as well as the one-time induction fee. In order to give ample time for a 


response from the potential candidates, a two-week grace period was given for responses in 


regards to the offer. Links were attached for both the Pi Tau Sigma website, as well as the Sigma 


Phi Chapter description. Following the two-week grace period, an email was sent out to those 


that responded back to the initial email chain. Within this, further detail was given in regards to 


the date and time for the induction ceremony. 


With the day of the induction ceremony arriving, a classroom was reserved within the 


engineering building on the Kingston Campus, being Pastore Hall. Initiates were told to be 


present at 6:00pm sharp. In regards to the process to which the induction ceremony was carried 


out, being that there is only one executive member for the Rhode Island Sigma Phi Chapter, it 


was upon his responsibility to read the sections that each respective executive member was to 


read if present. The rising members that were present were active and responded to the cues 


designated within the Rituals of Pi Tau Sigma handout.  


Upon the completion of the Rituals of Pi Tau Sigma, prior to leaving the induction ceremony, 


the President of the Chapter made sure to collect the one-time membership fee before passing 


around the Chapter Roll Book. Once the one-time fee was collected from the rising member of 


the honor society, they were then able to sign within the Chapter Roll Book.  


Due to the advisor of the chapter being on Sabbatical Leave within the fall, an induction 


ceremony within the Fall Semester was not conducted. With this, for the 2017-2018 academic 


year, there was only a single induction ceremony, being conducted within the Spring Semester.     


 


Spring 2018 Initiation Ceremony 


Date Held: Monday, March 5th 


Number of Students Qualified: 47 Members 


Number of Students Initiated: 16 Members 


 


 


 







B. Chapter Activities 


 


Unlike past years, the President of the Rhode Island Sigma Phi Chapter wanted to see rising 


initiates participate in Welcome Days hosted by the University. Being various designated 


weekends throughout the semester, members and rising-members of the engineering honor 


society were asked to be present in order to represent not only the University’s College of 


Engineering, but also the discipline of Mechanical Engineering. The Welcome Day lasted a total 


of four hours, with the members and rising-members of the honor society taking assigned shifts, 


standing at the respective table for the College of Engineering and interacting with upcoming 


freshman and parents who have questions in regards to the school and the Mechanical 


Engineering Program.    


Prior to the President of the honor society graduating in May, both the faculty advisor and 


President scheduled a meeting with the students who were interested in executive positions for 


the 2018-2019 academic year. For the upcoming year, there were two students who expressed 


interest with an executive position within the Rhode Island Sigma Phi Chapter, being the 


President position and Vice-President position. During this meeting, the roles and requirements 


of each respective position were discussed, as well as the measures that need to be taken 


throughout the academic year in order to ensure that the Rhode Island Sigma Phi Chapter remain 


in Good Standing. Also, there was additional conversation in regards to how to increase member 


and chapter activity.  


 


 


 


 


C. Other 


 


From past activity within the Rhode Island Sigma Phi Chapter, it was noted that there were 


always complications in regards to lack of activity within the Chapter. This was brought up 


during the meeting at the end of the year, consisting of the faculty advisor, current President of 


the Chapter, and initiated rising-seniors that expressed interest within executive positions for the 


2018-2019 academic year. A proposal that was brought up by the current President of the Rhode 


Island Sigma Phi Chapter was to participate within the University’s S.M.I.L.E. (Science & Math 


Investigative Learning Experience) Program. The objective of this program is to serve as an 


academic enrichment program to students enrolled in grades four through twelve that are 


minorities or disadvantaged, encouraging S.T.E.M. (Science Technology Engineering 


Mathematics) content within their future endeavors. Being only two Fridays within an entire 


semester, it would be a great opportunity for the Rhode Island Sigma Phi Chapter to be 


represented, promoting not only engineering but also the discipline of Mechanical Engineering. 


An additional proposal that was pitched during this meeting was also from the current 


President, recommending that it would be in the Chapter’s best interest to try and attend the 


annual conference that is to take in the Spring semester. If the members of the Chapter are to 


show interest early within the year, proper funding can be allocated to allow for a trip to the 


convention to occur. This will aid in the Rhode Island Sigma Phi Chapter remaining in Good 


Standing within the honor society, as well as promoting the University at a national convention.   
 








2018-2019 Academic Year 
Rhode Island Sigma Phi 


A. Initiations 


Our initiation procedure began with the selection process. I received a list upon request from our 
Faculty Advisor of all eligible candidates that may be inducted into Pi Tau Sigma. Upon 
reviewing the list of candidates, we reached out to them via email explaining what PTS is, what 
we are about, and what we do along with the benefits of joining. The requirements that are set for 
the new initiates is at least a 3.25 GPA, as well as their attendance to the initiation ceremony with 
their dues. For both semesters, we held an initiation where most members attended, and a second 
make-up initiation where those that could not attend the regular initiation were given a chance to 
be inducted as well. For those that expressed interest in joining, we decided on the dates of the 
initiation, got the roll book from the Faculty Advisor, and then we set a time and place for 
everyone to meet. Everyone was seated, and then the two officers conducting the initiation read 
aloud the proceedings from the Pi Tau Sigma chapter booklets, which explained the ethics, 
meaning of the crest, and also the duties as a member and as an engineer. After this, the initiates 
were all called upon to respond to what would be asked of them after they would become 
initiated. They then signed and dated the roll book, handed in their dues, and were congratulated 
by the two officers. We invited the members to reach out to us, or the Faculty Advisor, for help 
with anything academic, as well as any direction or assistance we could give them on Pi Tau 
Sigma, or elsewhere. The dates and numbers of the four ceremonies are as follows: 


9 initiated on Tuesday, October 16th, 2018 
2 initiated on Thursday, October 18th, 2018 (make-up) 
3 initiated on Tuesday, March 19th, 2019 
1 initiated on Wednesday, March 20th, 2019 (make-up) 


B. Chapter Activities 


During the 2018-2019 academic year, the Rhode Island Sigma Phi Chapter of Pi Tau Sigma had 
a presence at The University of Rhode Island’s Open House in the Fall on November 3rd, as well 
as at Welcome Day on April 27th. At the open house, the mechanical engineering booth had 
other students that volunteered as well. We talked to prospective students and parents about the 
program, the school, classes, and also explained what PTS is to help promote the society. At 
Welcome Day, we spoke with prospective students and parents at the mechanical engineering 
booth. There were students from the International Engineering Program at URI that also 
volunteered to help out. These activities were great opportunities to not only promote URI and 
PTS, but also engage with possible future students and offer guidance on their journeys ahead. 


The Faculty Advisor, President, and Vice President had a meeting with next year’s President, 
Vice President, and Treasurer. This meeting was meant to congratulate them on becoming next 







year’s officers after we held our officer elections, and also introduce them to the specifics of their 
roles, as well as what their thoughts on next year’s chapter operation and activities were. 


C. Other 


N/A 








 2019-2020  


 Rhode Island Sigma Phi 


 


 A. Initiations 


Initiation requirements are strictly followed by the outlined eligibility on the Pi Tau Sigma 


website found at this link (https://pitausigma.org/contents/membership_eligibility). Our advisor 


will send the chapter officers an excel list of all eligible candidates and that list will then be cross 


checked with the requirements on the Pi Tau Sigma website to make sure of no errors. The 


officers will then send emails out to all potential new members and have them confirm their 


attendance to the initiation ceremony with an email response. The initiation ceremony is held in a 


classroom or auditorium and the instructions in the book are followed and read aloud. The 


initiates will then confirm their membership by signing the roll book. 


 


 


Fall 2019 Initiation Roll Book (December 11, 2019): 17 Initiates 


Spring 2020 initiation did not occur due to COVID-19 


 



https://pitausigma.org/contents/membership_eligibility





 B. Chapter Activities 


To kick off the year, the Rhode Island Sigma Phi chapter officers from the previous year 


and the newly elected officers (Charlie Dumas: President, Sam Hunt: Vice President, Jay 


Macchia: Treasurer) participated in the last Welcome Day of the Spring 2019 term on April 27th. 


At this meeting with prospective students we shared our experiences with incoming engineering 


students. This was a great opportunity to prepare future engineers for the following years to 


come as well as promote Pi Tau Sigma. 


During the Fall semester, Sigma Phi attended an Open House in order to gain exposure 


for the Pi Tau Sigma Honor Society but more so to instill the values of engineering in a positive 


and ethical way. The chapter officers were also present at the Fall Career Fair where we were 


invited early to speak on behalf of our organization with employers and then afterwards attend 


the career fair as normal.  


Rhode Island Sigma Phi had a highly successful Fall 2019 initiation, producing 17 


initiates! This was a huge increase from the year before and planned on matching it in the Spring 


2020 semester. Continuing the idea of planning, the Rhode Island Sigma Phi officers had 


multiple events and strategies planned for the Spring semester. Some of these ideas included 


joint fundraisers and events with Theta Tau, the engineering fraternity on our campus and guest 


speaking at classes such as EGR 105 and 106, an introductory course in the various disciplines of 


engineering. We created a great relationship with Theta Tau and will work on events next year 


with them, utilizing their resources and manpower to achieve a common goal. It is also our hope 


to secure a spot into the EGR 105 and EGR 106 seminars to promote mechanical engineering in 


general. 


The pandemic that hit the world this year had an impact on all of us, but as a chapter, 


Rhode Island Sigma Phi will continue to work hard at promoting and living the ethical values 


that all mechanical engineers, especially Pi Tau Sigmas should uphold. 





